New Vienna City Council Meeting---corrected minutes-Kathy Engelken was not absent
 March 4, 2025

Mayor Roger Langel opened the meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  T.J. Kloser. Dave DuBois, Caleb Puetz, Kathy Engelken. Absent -Jake Lehman.
	Engelken made the motion to approve the agenda for March 4, 2025 seconded by Puetz.
	Puetz made the motion to approve the consent agenda, bills, receipts, financial reports for December, Seconded by DuBois.
Wayne Brunsman was present to address the  council on the update on the old water tower restoration project. He is in the process of getting an amendment of the original listing on the historical classification to add the tower to it. Wayne is doing some research into grants and the one he is looking at does have funding available this year. The grant listed has a $50,000.00 grant, match of $25,000.00 and two years to complete the project. Wayne will get a quote for the stone work, windows, roof, and report back to council.
Eileen and Amanda Hoefler asked the council when something was going to get done with the town hall to make the front exterior of the building cleaner and more updated. Eileen stated she had inquired several years ago on this issue and was told that this was in the works, and she still does not see anything happening on this. TJ Kloser stated he had been working on this with J&L Lumber to get a design and cost estimate, but had not been able to put much time into the project lately. Kloser will start to look at the ideas again, the city will also investigate granting options and contractors.  
	The mayor went into a discussion on the budget and  a motion was made from Kloser to set March 25,2025 at 5:30 pm for the public hearing on the max tax rate, second by Puetz. Ayes-Puetz, Engelken, DuBois, Kloser. Absent-Lehman.
	Mike Neuhaus reported  that  the first PFAB test has been sent in, we will need to do this test twice per year at a cost of $350.00 each test. The disinfection will be starting this month for the sewer.
	The mayor presented the council with a breakdown regarding the Recker Development, he addressed cost he is looking at sharing between the city and developer. Council discussed the numbers and options, also went over TIF and rebates, incentives for builders. The mayor stated he is looking at the city paying half to move CO OP along with the developer as CO Op stated they will not pay to move their tanks to another lot. When asked about funding this the mayor stated he is looking at the general fund and local option fund. After a lengthy discussion the council wants to see the commercial side developed and expanded first before we do anything dollar wise with the residential area.
Kloser left at 7:10pm.
	The mayor had the first reading of ORDINANCE 01-2025 AN ORDINANCE INCREASING WATER RATES to $29.50 for the first 2000 gallons. The second reading and an option to waive the third reading and adopt will be at the next meeting April 14th  and will be in effect for the May 1,2025 billing period.
		There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Puetz, second by DuBois at 7:19pm. Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

